
 

 
 

 DELEGATED DECISIONS BY CABINET MEMBER FOR TRANSPORT MANAGEMENT – 23 JANUARY 2025 
 

ITEM 2 – QUESTIONS FROM COUNTY COUNCILLORS 
 

 
1. COUNCILLOR MARK CHERRY 

 
 

Would the Cabinet Member for Transport 

Management, Councillor Andrew Gant, 
please update me, as the local member for 

Banbury Ruscote, on the timeline for survey 
work into a one-way system for Queens 
Road? As I understand from talking to 

Queens Road residents, a serious incident 
occurred a few weeks ago in 2025 involving 

two cars that met at the same time, and this 
turned into a violent situation. Residents have 
had surveys, but from the 18 months when I 

first wrote a Cabinet question on the need for 
some kind of one-way system on Queens 

Road. I'm still in the dark about where we are 
and this needs to be move forward so I can 
liaise with local residence on what is exactly 

the plans for this road. 
 

COUNCILLOR ANDREW GANT, CABINET MEMBER FOR TRANSPORT 

MANAGEMENT 
 

Thank you for raising this issue again. Officers in our Planning Place North and Traffic 

& Road Safety teams will work together in the new financial year to undertake further 
assessments and look at the feasibility. As part of the assessment, the priority of the 

need will be considered and included within the teams work programmes as 
appropriate. Jacqui Cox (Place Planning Manager – North) will keep you informed of 
the project’s relative priority and progress. 
  
 

 
 
 

 

 

Questions are listed in the order in which they were received. Should any questioner not have received an answer in that time , a 
written answer will be provided.  


